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Minutes of the Yau Yee League Annual General Meeting 2008 held at 7.00 p.m. on 15 July 2008 at King’s Park
Item One – Minutes of the 2007 AGM held on 7 August 2007
Bradley White (GGFC) proposed and Andy Raishbrook (Swiss XI) seconded the acceptance of the minutes, which were approved unanimously.

Item Two – Matters Arising

2. The Chairman noted the following matters arising from the minutes of the previous AGM –

a) Mid-week matches: the League would continue to schedule as few mid-week matches as possible in the coming season;

b) King’s Park pitches: the current grass pitches would be converted to a “Fieldturf” surface and the Lower Pitch would be extended – work was due to start in July 2008 and be completed early in the new season; and

c) New team: Crusaders had done well in their first season in the League and were to be congratulated on their performance; and
d) Website updates: the AO had improved the standard and timing of updating and reporting on the website during the season.

Item Three – Chairman’s Report

3. The Chairman made the following main points in his report –

a) With more pitches available at King’s Park, it was planned to have an improved 6-a-side competition, with more matches for all teams;
b) Referees’ scores for the season had been generally high, and on a related note, disciplinary fines had decreased by close to half when compared to the previous season;

c) The website had crashed at the end of the season, and whilst it was now up and running, teams should check that their players were all properly registered;

d) Whilst there had been few serious disciplinary incidents, teams should remember that there was no place in the League for violent conduct, and this would continue to be dealt with as a serious matter; and
e) The sponsorship from HKDC, amounting to some $250,000, had allowed the League to maintain the provision of medical support at matches and to enter Yau Yee teams in the International Soccer 7s– thanks were due to HKDC for their continued support over the season.

Item Four – Treasurer’s Report

4. On behalf of the Treasurer, the Chairman spoke to report for the season, making the following points –
a) To date the League had recorded a deficit of $6,000 for the 2007-08 season; and
b) Additional expenditure had been required for referees’ fees, pitches and the participation of a Yau Yee team in the Masters competition at the International Soccer 7s.
5. In answer to Andy Raishbrook (Swiss XI), the Chairman said that sponsorship from HKDC was paid direct to the medical support supplier, and therefore did not show up as an entry in the Profit and Loss Account. 
6. The Chairman noted that the accounts for the 2007-08 season had been audited by Mark Hope (Corinthians).

7. Phil Merton (Colloids) proposed and Alan Urmston (Innerlight USRC) seconded the motion to accept the report, which was approved unanimously.

Item Five – Election of Officers

8. The Chairman noted that the procedures for nomination for the election of officers had been published on the web-site, and no additional nominations had been received. The following were duly elected to the Yau Yee League Executive Committee for the 2008-09 season –

Michael Johnson - Chairman

Edwin Lim (Barclays) - Vice-Chairman

Wilson Hon (Hoo Cheung) - Secretary

Simon Lam (816) – Treasurer

Mike Ashton – Assistant Secretary

Michael Yen (CAPS) – Website/ Third Division Rep
Michael Wong (White Youth) – First Division Rep

Jon Southgate (Spartans) – Second Division Rep

Jon McKinley (Dynamo) –Fourth Division Rep 
Nick Oates (HKDC Hearts) – General Rep

Tom Vincent (Corinthians) – General Rep

Item Six – Rule Changes

9. The Chairman advised members that there were no rule changes proposed for the coming season, although there were some minor changes to guidelines on submission of red card reports, as shown on the web-site.  

Item Seven – New Teams

10. The Chairman advised that ExCo had taken the view that 50 teams was the optimal size for the League at present. The priority for the coming season would to be to improve the quality of the League for existing members rather than look for new teams. Nonetheless, the possibility of admitting new teams could be considered if this would bring major benefits to the League. 

Item Eight – Any Other Business
11. There was no further business, and the Chairman thanked members for their continued support for the League, and wished teams an enjoyable season in 2008-09.

12. Mike Ashton moved a vote of thanks to Angel Yip for her work as Administration Officer throughout the season.

13. Pete Tisman (Dynamo) thanked the Committee for their work during the season.
14. The meeting adjourned at 7.50 p.m.
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